
Town of Woodboro Board of Supervisors 

Monthly meeting minutes 

Tuesday, September 20, 2022 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairperson Phil Kriesel. Chair 

Kriesel confirmed the agenda was posted in appropriate places and the town’s website. 

Members present were Chairperson Phil Kriesel, Supervisors Bill Rudis and James Engman, Treasurer 

Joann Beltz, Town Attorney Randy Frokjer and Clerk Judy May. There were 10 audience member present. 

Roll call completed.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion and seconded by Supervisor Engman to approve the Regular Monthly 

Meeting Minutes from August 16, 2022. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Supervisor Rudis made a motion to accept the September 2022 Expenditures as presented. Motion was 

seconded by Supervisor Engman. Motion carried by voice vote.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Beltz reported an adjusted balance of $917,918.01.  

Public Comments: Chair Kriesel announced that public comments were moved to the top of the agenda to 

allow anyone to discuss items appearing on the agenda.  

Larry Rydberg from ATV club announced that the Woodboro Lakes ATV trail was completed in mid-August. 

Larry thanked the town for sponsoring the project. Responsibility for the trail is now with the club and 

Oneida County. There will be an official trail opening ceremony in the parking lot off of Oscar Jenne Lake 

Rd. with activities for anyone who would like to attend, Oct. 8th, noon – 1 p.m. Audience members stated 

the trail is very nice. 

New Business: 

1. Anthony Rio- Oneida County representative report. Not present. 

 

2. Squash Lake P&R District-Placing buoys on lake. Tom Johanson, Squash Lake P&R District, spoke 

regarding the nesting loons on the lake that have been under stress due to not having a wake limit 

with buoys in place. The town must make an application to the Wisconsin DNR unless the town 

waives the right and gives it to the Squash Lake P&R District in order to have wake buoys placed. 

The lake association has already spoken to Crescent Township last week to ask for the same 

permission. There are three options: 1) the town does not want to grant authority; 2) the lake 

association would come every year to ask for the application and the town would need to ask the 

DNR; 3) do a resolution to grant the authority to the lake association to place the buoys. He noted 

that Crescent has a no ice racing resolution on their portion of the lake. He offered to do a 

combined zoom with Crescent and Woodboro towns to discuss further. Crescent Town Board has 

not made a decision yet on how they are going to proceed with the request. Supervisor Engman 

asked about option #3 and what limits the authority will give them in the future for other motoring 

issues. Tom did not know the answer. Someone else in the audience stated that their must be less 

than 50 acres for it to be non-motorized. Chair Kriesel asked if the buoys were only for educational 

purposes and he stated yes, for educational only. Supervisor Rudis verified that the lake 

association would be the sole entity in charge of handling buoys. Tom stated that yes, they would 

handle all of the costs and placements of the buoys. Chair Kriesel asked if someone wanted to 

reach out to the Crescent town board. Supervisor Engman made a motion to pass a resolution that 

will grant the Squash Lake Protection & Rehab District to put educational buoys, non-regulatory 

contingent that the Town of Crescent passes the same resolution. Supervisor Rudis seconded the 

motion. Motion carried by voice vote. 
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3. Consider new Operator’s License for Kenneth Ollerman. Clerk May stated that fees were paid and 

proper documentation was provided. Background check was clear. Supervisor Rudis made a motion 

to accept the license. Supervisor Engman seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice vote. 

 

4. Driveway permit-Carla Kutsche & Jeff Stancer. WB537-3 Ashlynn Ct. Chair Kriesel stated he spoke 

to an expert and they required a culvert. Supervisor Rudis made a motion to approve the 

application with a culvert. Supervisor Engman seconded the motion. Chair Kriesel stated that the 

applicants are already aware of the need for a culvert. Motion carried by voice vote. 

 

5. Tourist Rooming House Permit Application-Terry and Peggy Jensen, WB-945 (7385 Squash Lake 

Rd.). Correct address is 7386 Squash Lake. The town is limited in anything they do with regards to 

the applications. Clerk May was instructed to contact Scott Ridderbusch to let him know that the 

town has no objections. 

 

 

Old Business: 

 

1. Town Roads.  

 

a. Rambling Lane. No response from Ted Somer. Supervisor Engman stated that he will try to 

contact him again. Randy Frokjer spoke to him in May and he stated that he would be 

working on it. Attorney Frokjer stated that there could be costs to Ted if he doesn’t finish 

the work and someone else has to finish it. Randy Frokjer offered to call Ted again. Tabled 

to next month. 

  

b. Road report.  

i. Mowing done. 

ii. Graveling on many of the town’s graveled roads. 

iii. Grading done. 

iv. Fixed washout on Campfire Rd. 

v. Gary Lake Rd intersection fixed. 

vi. Road patches done. 

vii. Cleaning culverts that beavers had filled. Joe Rudis is going to trap some of the 

beavers to help the situation. Supervisor Rudis stated that Joe Rudis would like a 

letter from the town to confirm that he’s working on behalf of the town. Clerk May 

was instructed to send him a letter. 

 

A motion was made by Supervisor Rudis and seconded by Supervisor Engman to adjourn the meeting at   

6:30 p.m. Motion carried by voice vote.  

 


